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DEPARTMENT OF BUILDING INSPECTION


City & County of San Francisco

1660 Mission Street, San Francisco, California 94103-2414


MINUTES

 REGULAR MEETING OF THE

Unreinforced Masonry Building (UMB) Appeals Board
Friday, September 24, 1999

2:00 P.M.

City Hall

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place,  Room  428

San Francisco, California  94102 


MEMBERS OF THE BOARD




DEPARTMENT REPRESENTATIVE

Ms. Betty Louie, Chairperson




Mr. Gary Ho (415) 558-6083

Ms. Lucia Bogatay, Vice Chairperson



Ms. Margaret Cui (415) 558-6196

Ms. Faye Bernstein

Mr. Rob Birminghan




Mr. Tim Carrico





CITY ATTORNEY'S OFFICE

Mr. Tom Mangold





REPRESENTATIVE, Judith Boyajian

Mr. Frank Rollo





Deputy City Attorney (415) 554-4636

Mr. Ralph Teyssier








Mr. Chad Thompson

CALL TO ORDER
The Chair called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM.

ROLL CALL 

The roll call showed a Quorum present.

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:

Ms. Betty Louie, Chairperson

Ms. Lucia Bogatay, Vice Chairperson

Ms. Faye Bernstein

Mr. Tim Carrico (entered 2:25 p.m,.excused 4:20 p.m.)

Mr. Frank Rollo

Mr. Ralph Teyssier
Mr. Chad Thompson
COMMISSION MEMBER ABSENT:
Mr. Rob Birmingham

Mr. Tom Mangold

D.B.I. REPRESENTATIVE:



Mr. Hanson Tom, Division Manager

Mr. Gary Ho, Engineer

CITY ATTORNEY'S OFFICE:

Ms. Judith Boyajian, Deputy City Attorney (excused 3:00 p.m.) 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes of November 24, 1998 were approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.

DISCUSSION ON THE STATUS OF MEMBER TOM MANGOLD

Chair Louie noted that the Board has had great difficulties in contacting Member Mangold.  She requested guidance from the City Attorney.  Attorney Boyajian noted that Mr. Mangold=s term, along with the terms of all members of the Board, has expired.  Because the BIC is responsible for all appointments to this Board, it was suggested that the BIC be contacted regarding this matter. Chair Louie will call the President of the BIC to inform him of this matter so that the BIC can place this item on its agenda.  Attorney Boyajian suggested that members individually write letters to the BIC indicating their intent to continue serving on the Board, if approved by the BIC. 

DISCUSSION ON THE UMB MONTHLY STATUS REPORT

Chair Louie noted that all members should have received a one page Monthly Status Report of UMB retrofit in the City.  Mr. Gary Ho and Mr. Hanson Tom elaborated on the status reports and noted that many of the Risk Level 1 and 2 buildings have been retrofitted and are awaiting completion of the accessibility requirements.  Mr. Tom agreed to provide the report to the members on a monthly basis.

As this time, Mr. Ho also handed out to each member a copy of AAn Overview of the Laws Governing the Conduct of Public Officials.@  Chair Louie requested that each member review the document.

NEW APPEAL
Appeal No. 99-001
900 North Point


Mr. Peter Culley, S.E.

Woolen Mill Building

Culley Associates Inc.

Ghirardelli Square



For this project, the Appellant is seeking approval for the use of glass and carbon fibre composites to enhance the seismic force  resistance of certain unreinforced brick masonry walls.

Mr. Peter Culley, of Culley Associates, Inc. opened the presentation of the appeal.  He proposed that the product Tyfo Fibrwrap be used for enhancing shears.  His technical group has conducted extensive testing of the material.  This product has ICBO approval and has met standards for fire resistance.  He stated that this material has been used by Caltrans.

Mr. Culley noted that others of his technical team would be assisting him today in the presentation of the appeal.

Mr. Richard Dryer stepped forward to provide further information on the project.  The Woolen Mill Building is an historical structure and is a rectangularly shaped building.  The project has been designed to comply with the more stringent 104(f) procedures although only Special Procedure is required by the SFBC.  The intent is to apply composites on the shear walls, and fibreglass Tyfo Fibrwrap between the windows.  Glass strips would be added to reinforce the panels.

Mr. William Grogan offered charts to show how the material is to be used.  He also gave members a live sample of the material.  He noted that strips would be added vertically at both ends of the building between the windows.  ICBO in its evaluation report has approved this material for reinforced masonry and concrete structural elements.  When the building starts rocking and diagonal forces are at work, this pulling is what makes the composite start working to keep things together.

Mr. Edward Fyfe, president of the Fibrwrap Company explained the quality assurance program.  During the four years of testing, tests were conducted on 40 walls and a 5 story building.  The company also has certified applicators who are specially trained in the application process of the material.  The material has been used in the Transbay terminal columns, the SF State parking garage, on balconies of the Fox Plaza, the Fremont jail, the San Mateo Courthouse and beams at the Hyatt Hotel on Union Square.  It has also been UL rated as having certified compliance, with random testing done in order to complete the certification process.

Professor Theodore Zsutty has also offered his support for the material and design elements.  He expressed some concern regarding possible brittle bond breakage of the hold down strips.  By the use of a wet form of application rather than a dry one, this condition can be prevented.

Chair Louie thanked the Appellant for its presentation and requested comments from the BID staff.

Mr. Ho was concerned about the seismic base shear calculations, soil conditions, shear transfer detailing, quality control and methods of testing the samplings.  Mr. Tom questioned the force transfer also.  Mr. Culley and his group responded to the inquiries.

Member Rollo asked if this material had gone through an earthquake, and if so, what were the results.  The material was applied to the lower level of the Nikko Hotel in L.A. just two months before the earthquake.  The reinforced level of the building was fine but the unreinforced portions did not fare as well.  For those buildings in Taiwan where this application was used, the buildings remained structurally sound after the recent earthquake.

Members questioned why a method already approved by the ICBO would come before our Board.  Chair Louie stated that because the SFBC did not prescribe to this method, the staff felt that the Board should hear the appeal and make the final ruling. Mr. Ho also mentioned the ICBO report states that acceptance of the system will be subjected to the conditions set forth in Sect. 4 of the report and that Mr. Thompson may be able to provide guidelines for quality control of the system, as his expertise is in material testing. 

Members had various questions of the Appellants to which Mr. Culley and his group responded.

Member Thompson noted that this appears to be a very promising procedure.  He also noted that the ICBO did not issue approvals, but rather evaluations.  He also noted that many buildings have been completed using methods that did not have ICBO approval.  He also had concerns regarding the application of the material as to the quality assurance procedures.  He wanted to make sure that the City and the special inspectors had copies of the procedures and that continuous inspections by special inspectors be done throughout all phases of the project.  He hoped that the City and special inspectors assigned to these types of projects would have familiarity with the materials.  Member Thompson felt that the Board needed more time to absorb all the material that had been submitted to them.

Member Rollo noted that considerable evaluation and testing has already been done on the material and that the material has received the endorsement of the ICBO.  The issue then would be of quality control and special ongoing inspections.  Chair Louie also supported the procedure.  She stated that it appeared as if the procedure would be effective, would be less intrusive, would minimize the dust created by retrofits, and would be cost effective.  Member Teyssier preferred more information be gathered and that the Board take more time to consider the issue.  Member Thompson also expressed reservations about voting to approve the appeal today.

Member Rollo moved to recommend that the BID approve the appeal to allow the Appellant use of this process provided that it meets all other design criteria and that there be full time inspections during the process.  Member Bogatay seconded the motion.

Votes:

Ayes: Betty Louie, Frank Rollo

Noes: Faye Bernstein, Lucia Bogatay, Ralph Teyssier, Chad Thompson

The motion failed.

Member Bernstein moved to continue the discussion to the next meeting.  Member Bogatay seconded the motion.

Votes:

Ayes: Faye Bernstein, Lucia Bogatay, Betty Louie, Ralph Teyssier, Chad Thompson

Noes: Frank Rollo

The motion passed.

Mr. Culley noted that it would be difficult to wait another month to discuss the appeal.  Chair Louie then suggested that a special meeting be held on Friday, October 8, if a hearing room could be secured and it was assured that a quorum would be present.  If a room could not be secured or a quorum was unavailable, the next meeting would be the regularly scheduled one on Friday, October 22, 1999.  Members had until Friday, October 1 to submit any questions to the Appellant.  Chair Louie urged members to review all the material submitted to them before the next meeting.

FREQUENCY OF FUTURE UMB APPEALS BOARD MEETINGS
The next meeting date having been decided, it was noted that this items would be put on the next agenda.

ANNOUNCEMENT BY MR. HANSON TOM
Mr Hanson Tom announced to the Board that he has been assigned to a new position.  He thanked the Board for its support.  He noted that Mr. Y.Y. Chew will now manage the Major and UMB Projects Plan Checking Division and that Mr. Gary Ho will assume Mr. Tom=s position as Secretary to our Board.  Mr. Chew could not appear today as he will be going to Taiwan to study the effects of the recent earthquake there.  Chair Louie and the members congratulated Mr. Tom and Mr. Ho on their new positions.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
There was no public comment.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

_________________________________

Gary Ho, S.E.

Department of Building Inspection

Secretary, UMB Appeals Board
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